Food Service Committee Meeting
February 21, 2006

Notes

PRESENT: Amy Easton, Caryl Jacobs, Mari Kosin, Betty Peace-Gladstone, Rachel Chang, Marcie Riedinger, Anna Stoerch, Mary Kelemen
ABSENT: Mark Durfee, Ryan Williams and Venus Deming

Introductions were made around the table. Mary indicated that Mark Durfee is out sick today.
Notes from the first meeting on February 2, 2006 were reviewed.

Mary announced that no responses were received to the RFP for Interim Food Service.

After a stunned silence the committee discussed possible reasons for the lack of response including: small vendors being intimated by the RFP process, personnel requirements and issues, uncertainty of profitability and concerns about being able to perform to the standards indicated.
Mary reported that she is working with Schwan’s Food to set up an account and the possible use (free) of freezers. She hopes to have more information at the next meeting.

Mary indicated that that another RFP would NOT be going out.  The next step will be to move forward in seeking out vendors who would be interested in serving the campus. Mary discussed the fact that she had talked with SCM Sport Solutions and

they are interested in coming on campus but didn’t feel they could commit to all the requirements in the RFP.  
A good discussion followed with committee members brainstorming on possible contacts. A general discussion concerning where on campus vendors could be located and whether the college should expect any revenue from the vendors followed. Mary indicated that a small percentage return from the vendors would be appropriate; although it is not the intent of the college to “make money” but to provide food options.
Changing/improving the types of vending machines is a possibility and vending machines that accept debit cards were discussed. The possibility of the college renting a food cart/wagon and Sean operating it was suggested. Committee members will make the following contacts and report back at the next meeting:

Marcie will have a discussion with Sean (Specialty Foods) and pursue a possible contact at Boeing.  Amy Easton will contact PCC Markets (and others) to determine if there is some opportunity to partner with a local grocery store. 

Caryl Jacobs and Betty Peace-Gladstone will both pursue contacts with vendors that provide on-site food service at film shoots, fairs and other community events. Betty will also look into details concerning a commercial kitchen that is available for rent in the Mountlake Terrace area. Mary will meet with Kae Peterson concerning the Whidbey contract, and will also pursue a contact with Boeing and the Seattle Center. Mary will also continue discussions with SCM Sports Solutions and try to reach Dante of Dante’s Inferno Dogs. Mary will gather information concerning vending machines.
Rachel Chang will address the interim food service topic at the Student Senate meeting scheduled for this week.
The committee set the next two meetings for Tuesday March 7th and Tuesday March 21st at 3pm in the Central Conference room.
The meeting adjourned at 4:45pm.
